
School Council Meeting Agenda 

and Minutes 
 

 

Date: Tuesday 3rd July 2018 FAO: Everyone in our school community   

Minutes taken by: Mrs Walsh 

Agenda Items Points discussed Actions 

Refection on 

the year so 

far- what have 

we achieved?  

What impact 

have we had? 

 

The children talked about all the work that 

went into the Willow Brook Parking Policy 

earlier in the year.  The children felt that 

parking had improved and therefore safety had 

improved but that there is still a need for 

reminders as the situation is not yet perfect: 

people still occasionally park on the curb, on the 

yellow lines and in the bus stop.  The children 

also discussed that they too have a 

responsibility to cross safely in order to ensure 

safety and felt this was important to discuss. 

The children in year five and six met to analyse 

the child anti-bullying posters and felt the 

messages were accurate and the only 

suggestions for change were minor, single word 

amendments so these stayed the same and will 

be amended next academic year 2018/2019. 

The children spent a great deal of time sharing 

their learning on their project on plastics, the 

environment and litter.  They discussed how 

they had been worried about the use of 

disposable plastic cups at lunchtime and how 

these have now been replaced with reusable 

ones.  The children also discussed how they had 

created class pledges in Class Council to pledge 

to bring in their own water bottles and take 

them into the dining hall rather than use a 

disposable cup for ease. They talked about how 

their concerns about litter around the school 

had been actioned with regular litter-picks by 

Revise the 

Willow Brook 

Parking Policy 

in the Autumn 

Term 2018 

 

Revise road 

safety with the 

children 

through class 

council in the 

Autumn Term 

2018 

 

Revise the 

children’s Anti-

Bullying Policy 

again in the 

Autumn Term 

2018 

  

 

 

 

 



the Community Department.  They talked about 

how the Creative Department had researched 

what exactly can be recycled in our recycling 

bin and have created posters for the recycling 

bins, ready to be put in classrooms for the new 

school year (the posters were shown to the 

whole school in the meeting).  

Projects/items 

to consider 

next year 

 Revise/refresh the Parking Policy in the 

Autumn Term. 

 Consider having an external recycling bin 

for the playground 

 Create signs for the general waste bins 

too 

 Explore and deepen knowledge of allergies  

 Look at the impact of technology on 

children playing (their social skills) 

 Explore different options for P.E. lessons 

 Create a litter policy 

 Devise Play Leader games for all year 

groups 

 

 

 

  

 


